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28 February 2021 
 
Dear Parents/Caregivers 

SPECIAL NEWSLETTER 
ADVICE FOLLOWING THE LATEST COVID-19 CHANGE IN ALERT LEVELS 

 
Unfortunately, as most parents and students will have heard, at 9pm last night the Prime Minister announced 
that there are two new cases of community transmission of COVID-19 in Auckland and that from 6am this 
morning Auckland has returned to Alert Level 3 for a period of seven days, and the rest of New Zealand has 
returned to Alert Level 2 for the same period.  
 
This decision was taken for two reasons:  firstly, it is not immediately clear how the latest person to test 
positive became infected and second, it seems that person has visited several large sites while potentially 
infectious and it will take some time to identify and track down what could be a large number of people. 
 
Of course, it is not yet clear whether there is further community transmission, but I am sure that we will know 
this within the next few days.  This knowledge will be very important in any further Government decisions to 
extend the regions that might need to move into Level 3 and, of course, with our being close neighbours of 
Auckland here in the Waikato, if this young man has been out and about in the community and infected others 
for up to a week then there is certainly a chance that the virus may have spread more widely, and with his 
being infected by the UK variant, we of course know that this is quite contagious. 
 
One of the complicating factors is that there have been a number of major events over the weekend, including 
the SIX60 concert which was held at Claudelands last night and which we know quite a number of our students 
and a few staff attended.  No doubt, there would have been some Aucklanders at this concert, so there is a 
chance, albeit remote, that the virus could have been spread at this concert.  Deputy Principal Mr Scott 
Jenkins, who is our Health and Safety Officer, and I have had a couple of lengthy conversations this morning 
about this.  While our school wants to continue to be very cautious, we have received no further official advice 
from the Ministry of Education or the Ministry of Health that the concert is an area of concern. 
 
I have, however, today received the following advice from Iona Holstad, who is the Secretary for Education.   
 
1. Schools are open to everyone, and all children must attend. 
At Alert Level 2 the disease is contained but there is still risk of community transmission.  It is safe for children 
and staff to attend school as there will be appropriate measures in place. 
2. Learning will be onsite with distance learning offered in some circumstances. 
Distance learning should be provided for those required to self-isolate, those individuals whom health 
authorities have asked to stay away while waiting for a test result, or those choosing to remain at home 
because they are vulnerable to illness. 
3. Schools are not classified as gatherings and a range of events and activities can go ahead. 
For most day-to-day activities at schools, the rules for gatherings do not apply.  Under the COVID-19 Public 
Health Response Order, schools are exempted from physical distancing requirements when people are there 
to receive, provide, or support education services.  However as soon as an event or activity brings people 
onsite who are not there for education purposes, including students, parents and caregivers, then the rules for 
gatherings do apply.  This includes for performances, cultural events and sporting activities. 
4. Schools will close for cleaning and contact tracing if there is a confirmed case who was infectious when at 
school. 
We will be advised by Health or Education officials if it is confirmed that there is someone who is infectious at 
our school, in which case we are very likely to be closed for a period of time and cleaning and contract tracing 
will be put in place very quickly. 
5. Face coverings are not required at school or on any school transport. 
While face-coverings are not required at school or on our school buses, anyone who chooses to wear a face 
covering in any school setting will be supported to do so. 
  



6. Sick people must stay at home. 
If any student or staff member is feeling unwell or showing any COVID symptoms, they must stay away from 
school, seek medical advice and get tested if advised to do so.  If that person displays relevant symptoms of 
COVID-19, tests positive for COVID-19, or has been in close contact with someone who tests positive for 
COVID-19, they must self-isolate.  Importantly, if you have a test on the advice of a doctor or other medical 
officer, you must stay away and self-isolate until you receive the result of that test and it is negative. 
7. The school must have a contact tracing system in place. 
We have QR code posters at our entrances, and we are being very careful with our attendance register and 
visitor register. 
8. Fundamental public health measures continue to apply at every alert level:  
• Physical distancing (not touching and not breathing on each other at Alert Level 2) 
• Hand hygiene 
• Cough and sneeze etiquette 
• Regularly cleaning and disinfecting high touch surfaces. 
All of the above are in place and an expectation. 
9. The school must plan carefully before we go ahead with any activity that brings a large number of 
students together and/or spectators are involved. 

 We have already this morning postponed the annual Year 13 Geography/Biology field trip to Tongariro 

 We will postpone our scheduled Athletics Finals day next Thursday and reschedule this at an 
appropriate time 

 We may have to postpone the Catch-up ID photos on Thursday 

 We will almost certainly go ahead with our Winter Sports Sign-Up on Friday while ensuring that there 
are not large numbers of students in the PAC at any one time and that efforts are made to socially 
distance.  A decision on this will be reached tomorrow. 

 While scheduled Waikato Secondary Schools’ sports competitions and events will continue to go 
ahead, all fixtures will be spectator-free.  Team registers of authorised attendees will be used, hand 
sanitiser will be provided and used, sports equipment will be sanitised before and after play, anyone 
feeling unwell will not be permitted to attend, and, as much as possible, social distancing will take 
place.  We have no scheduled inter-regional games or matches planned over the next seven days as far 
as I know. 

 
In summary, the Ministry of Education’s direction to schools in our region remains clear, that we must 
remain open for instruction and that there is an expectation that all students will continue to attend school.   
 
However, given that there are several unknowns about possible COVID spread currently, if there are parents 
who have a son/daughter or someone else who lives in their household who has serious underlying health 
conditions and you choose to keep your child at home because of this until the situation becomes clearer, 
we will be understanding.  If this is the case, please contact the school Office on Monday morning and pass 
on the reason that you have decided to keep your child at home.  Staff members will do likewise.  We feel 
confident that we will know a lot more about the possibility of the spread of the virus within the next 48 
hours.   
 
I attach Mr Jenkins’ latest advice to parents on our procedures when we are in Alert Level 2. 
 

 
John M Inger 
PRINCIPAL 

 


